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November 21, 2017

The Honorable Erik Paulsen
Minnesota Congressional District 3
United States Congress
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Paulsen:

On behalf of Minnesota Power, | am writing to urge your support for H.R. 3905, the “Minnesota’s
Economic Rights (MINER) i |n the Superior National Forest Act,” bipartisan Ieg|s|at|on sponsored by
Cong. Tom Emmer (MN- 6' )and cosponsored by Cong. Collin Peterson (MN- 7", Cong. Jason Lewis
(IVIN—Z"d) and Cong. Paul Gosar (AZ- 4™). H.R. 3905 is currently on the agenda of the House Rules
Committee, on a path for House floor action in the coming weeks.

Minnesota Power is proud to serve over 145,000 residents and some of the nation’s largest
industrial customers right here in Northeast and Central Minnesota. Our region has a 130-year
mining history and a 4 billion ton deposit of copper, nickel and other ore based metallics in our
backyard — the largest known untapped deposit of these minerals in the world. Our region stands to
continue this responsible mining tradition for generations to come. So, too, will the nation benefit
from a domestic source for these minerals, which are critical to our national defense, infrastructure,
manufacturing, technology and green-energy sectors.

In 1950, Congress took action to make land available for mineral exploration and development
within the Superior National Forest (SNF) within the Iron Range region in Northeast Minnesota. In
1978, Congress prohibited mining within the region’s Boundary Waters Canoe Area Wilderness
(BWCAW) and an adjacent protective buffer zone, while reaffirming that mining should be allowed
and promoted in the remaining area of the SNF.

Unfortunately, the economic future of the region is now threatened by federal agency actions
initiated in December 2016 that would cancel valid, long-standing federal mineral leases and
withdraw 235,000 acres of federal land in the region from future mining development, contrary to
the previous directives by Congress. If allowed to stand, these agency actions will eliminate the
possible creation of thousands of good-paying jobs, billions of dollars in economic growth, and
billions more in revenues for Minnesota’s public schools through mineral development on state
school trust lands.

H.R. 3905 aims to correct the injustices being thrust upon the Iron Range by requiring congressional
approval of any mineral withdrawal or monument designation involving the National Forest System
lands in the State of Minnesota, as well as providing for the renewal of certain mineral leases and
ensuring future leases in the area remain valid and renewed as outlined by current law. Moreover,
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H.R. 3905 changes no environmental review processes, relaxes no environmental standards, and
specifically restates Congress’ prohibition on any mining activity in the BWCAW and surrounding
protective buffer.

H.R. 3905 would reaffirm long-standing Congressional intent in the management and development
of critical minerals in Minnesota, eliminate bureaucratic delays in developing environmentally-
responsible mine projects proposals, and restore the promise of future job growth and economic
opportunity to an economically distressed region of the state. We at Minnesota Power strongly urge
your vote in support of H.R 3905. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Vil Fididen

Franklyn Frederickson
Vice President — Minnesota Power Marketing
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